

RWD Yeti's Youth Hockey
Meeting Agenda: July 19, 2026
Location: RACA 8AM
Address: 1411 N Viking Dr, Reedsburg, WI 53959

1. Call to Order – 7:59 a.m. by John Krus.
Board members in attendance: John Krus, Jeff Kaminski (phone), Carl Vick, Megan Spears, Brittany Dempsey, Richie Strutz, Mallory Belk, Jesse Kalepp
Guests in attendance: Brad Droste, Brad Lee, Adrienne Clark, Jake Clisch.
2. Presidents Report: WAHA Annual Meeting would anyone like to attend? July 31st & Aug 1st Stevens Point. MITE equipment grant has been emailed in. – Megan will attend.
3. Guests:
Brad Droste –
 - Filled out a form with Saputo for a \$ 25,000 donation request.
 - Has been talking with Coach Oakes regarding camps in the fall. Spoke with Austin Phillips who is expecting potential ice will be ready in Lake Delton September 12th.

Adrienne – Update on pending registration opening. Awaiting Crossbar domain to be established for change from Sports Engine.

Jake Clisch – LTP skates. Requesting RWD skates be sharpened at equipment pick up for families.

4. Secretary's Report:
 - A: May Minutes – Megan. June Minutes emailed by Jeff Kaminski for meeting. To be reviewed by members and approved via email.
5. Treasures Report
 - A. Carl provided with review of financial statements. Motion to approve treasurer's report by Mallory Belk. Second to motion by Richie Strutz. Motion carried.
6. Region 4 Council-
 - A. No report.
7. Forward Planning:
 - A. Annual Banquet – 3/14/2027 tentative
 - B. Building Update: Friede information: Need to plan a follow up meeting with Friede.
 - C. Marketing: continue to seek marketing. Fliers/pamphlets by Carl to be reviewed.

- D. Each Board member has a gmail.com account that will always be passed on to new members. Members to login and confirm access.
- E. Board Members- To establish descriptions of duties appropriate for their position.
- F. Committee Members – board to continue to discuss and determine giving service hours for committee dedication.
- G. Committee Members- Need to establish and have description of what tasks committees are responsible for.
- H. Crossbar: Pending domain to allow for transition.
- I. Parade for all 3 cities. Needing point of contact and get events schedule. Also, would be great to do a float for NEW RINK.

8. Fundraising:

- A. Golf Outing: Next year date 5/2/2027 – Trapper's Turn.
- B. Pizza Raffle: Viking Village Foods. Create logo with our QR code on it. Carl will make contact. Need to review/print order forms once confirmed by Viking.
- C. Brewster Lanes Bowling Fundraiser – Brittany to reach out to Brewster's regarding potential dates.
- D. Sportsman's raffle. John will have a list of guns, emailed Jay's regarding 4-wheeler. Asked Brad Lee to contact Delton Watersports regarding potential kayak purchase. Need to order tickets in time for in person registration.

9. Membership:

- A. Early Registration August 1st- Registration open upon Crossbar active. In person dates August 20th & 25th – to be held at RACA only due to equipment.
 - We need to get all schools involved with flyers this year. August 6th & 11th Reedsburg. Richie to contact regarding table.
 - Service hours buy-out. Increased to \$750.
 - Try-outs September 23rd & 25th.
- B. Releases: Jase Uminski, Brody & Finely Schreiber. Motion to release made by Megan Spears. Second to motion by Brittany Dempsey. Motion carried. Via e-mail 7/24/2026 Release application Bentley, Dawson, Owen, and Raelyn Meyer received. Motion to approve releases made by Brittany Dempsey. Second to motion by Megan Spears. Motion carried.
- C. Goalies – Registration discount for goalies discussed. Upon discussion determined goalie registration is free under requirement goalie plays as goaltender in 50% of the team games throughout the season. Goalie registration deposit check will be required in instance goalie does not meet requirements. Motion to approve goalie registration under guidelines made by Mallory Belk. Second to motion by Carl Vick. Motion carried.
- D. Bantam – Low registration expected. Meeting with Baraboo regarding numbers was had to see about need for co-op for Bantam level. If RWD

needs to co-op we expect Baraboo to agree to do so. Potential for co-op to potentially bring HS teams into co-op in the future as deemed necessary.

10. Rink

- A. Brad Droste and Brandon Clark have interest in Director positions. Intend to run values again in comparison to prior years.
- B. Zamboni did not get in for servicing this year.
- C. RACA boards to be installed. Date/Times/Ice. How many required for set up. Service hours.

11. Equipment:

- A. Helmets – Currently need medium and large helmets. 10 helmets CCM (5 M/5L), 10 helmets Bauer (5M/5L). Compare pricing through Pure Hockey and Suter Sports.
- B. Equipment organization – discussed purchasing new storage bins to allow for better organization and use of storage space. Megan to check Costco, Richie to check Menards.

12. Ref & Ice Scheduling:

- A. Bryton Clark is willing to take over the Ref scheduling – Brad Lee to discuss with Bryton. Sending out message regarding – 12 yr old – resources, information regarding sign up and trainings. Will have several referees age out this year.
- B. UT Tournament Dates from Droste
- C. Austin Phillips – power skate scheduling. Pushing out the private times in the mornings. Austin would require Zamboni ice to be ready for practices.

13. Ace Coordinator:

- A. Jesse Kalepp, Jake Clisch, Austin Phillips, and Richie Strutz observed a player evaluation software, Skill Sharp. Program \$15/player, provides with player evaluation for try-outs, then again for mid-season and end-season. Motion to approve \$15/player Skill Sharp membership made by Mallory Belk. Second to motion by Richie Strutz
- B. Assisted by Adrienne Clark – follow up on coaching requirements and who needs to complete Safe Sport.
- C. Coaching applications – do coaches committee members review coaching applications.

14. Committee Reports:

- A. Rink-
- B. Fundraising-
- C. Coaches – 2026-2027 Applications
- D. Concessions – Adrienne reached out to Tina Renneberg re: potential to continue with concessions.
- E. Tournaments – Consult with HS regarding practice times. Need ice for Friday games of tournament weekends, including UT tournaments.

Pee Wee 1/8/2027 – 1/10/2027
Squirt 1/22/2027 – 1/24/2027
Mite 12/4/2026 – 12/6/2026

F. DIBS:

15. Old Business

- A. Director VS Rink Master (Update on what the City can Do for Full Time Position) City has approved this in 2027 budget

16. Closed Session meeting: If Needed

A.

17. Next Meeting Place & Time:

August 13th, 6 p.m.

RACA

1411 Viking Dr.

Reedsburg, WI 53959

18. Adjourn

- A. Motion to adjourn 9:29 a.m. by Brittany Dempsey. Second to motion by Mallory Belk. Motion carried.